

## POLICE DEPARTMENT

RUSSELL P. JACK

1901 DELAFIELD STREET WAUKESHA, WISCONSIN 53188-3672 TELEPHONE: (262) 524-3761 FAX: (262) 524-3914

Chief of Police

March 23, 2015

Board of Police and Fire Commissioners City of Waukesha Waukesha, WI 53188

Dear Commissioners:

This is to inform the members of the Commission that the Waukesha Police Department Reserve Unit has been selected by the United Way as the Volunteer Group of the Year. The presentation will take place in Pewaukee on April 16, 2015.

This award is presented to a team of volunteers that has initiated and implemented project(s) or program(s) that have mobilized a group of employees or community volunteers within Waukesha County.

The Waukesha Police Reserve Unit is a group of highly motivated and interested citizens from the Waukesha area organized to assist the Waukesha Police Department in routine matters, emergencies, and during special events as needed. They are unpaid volunteers interested in serving their community by assisting the Police Department. Besides the monthly meetings, Reserve officers assist in providing scheduled station tours to the public. Members also assist the Department with clerical duties as needed. Annual events are: Waukesha JanBoree - Trail breaker Marathon Run - Breast Cancer Walk/Run - Memorial Day Parade - High School Graduation Parking/Security - Fiesta Waukesha - July 4th Parade and fireworks - Waukesha County Fair traffic control - Carl Zach Cycling Classic - Waukesha Old Car Club Show - Friday Night Live - Waukesha Night Out Against Crime - Carroll University Homecoming Parade - Waukesha Christmas parade... and more. In addition to scheduled events, the Reserves assist at major incidents such as fires, accidents and crime scenes when needed.

The Reserve Unit is a dedicated and motivated group of individuals that has served the Waukesha Police Department well.

Sincerely,

RUSSELL P. JACK

CHIEF OF POLICE

RPJ:mle

